LRC COMMITTEE

MINUTES FOR FEBRUARY 6, 2009
12:00 P.M., ROOM 205, B&O

Present:  Linda Fletcher, Crystal Harbert, Sara Hupp, Sondra Jackson, Arlene Kuca, John Reho, Delilah Ryan, Pat Stroud (presiding)
Absent:  Steve Woodburn

I.  Approval of Minutes from the Dec. 5, 2008 Meeting:  John made a motion that the minutes be accepted as written.  Sondra seconded the motion.  Passage was unanimous.
II. Director’s Report
A.  Budget:  Pat reported that the OTPS and Capital budget requests for next year have been discussed.  Larry Bandi has met with departments to go over their requests if there were problems with them.  Pat stated that she didn’t think that there were any problems with the LRC’s request.  She wasn’t called to meet with Mr. Bandi, and her request was slightly lower than last year’s.  Pat doesn’t feel that any budget cuts will be made in the near future.  Pat reported that this year’s Capital monies have been used to purchase thirteen new student computers for the Wheeling LRC, and four new laptops.  Two laptops will be kept in Wheeling.  The other two will be sent to Weirton and New Martinsville.  The computers have arrived, but have not yet been installed.  Next year’s capital funds will be spent on a new periodical rack for Wheeling, and ADA door openers for all three campus LRCs.
B. LRC Staff:  Pat reported that Pearl Foston and Nancy Nosko are now officially full-time college employees.  A LRC Staff Meeting was held in January.  The staff discussed happenings from the previous semester, and concerns for the upcoming semester.  Pat has been informed that the part-time position in Wheeling will not be filled this semester, and probably will not be filled in the future.  She has not been informed about the full-time LTA position in New Martinsville, nor has she received the part-time budget for next year.  Pat reported that she was called to a meeting to defend the position in New Martinsville on January 14.  Pat reviewed a library usage statistics report that she has prepared.  The statistics collected show increases in most areas on the New Martinsville campus.  Most of the statistics are systems generated, and not done by hand.  These statistics were also shared at the January 14 meeting.
Pat reported that she also met with Dr. Olshinsky and Dr. Riley on January 8 to review library functions and usage.  Some of the items discussed at this meeting included statistics collected, JSTOR, New Martinsville position, study areas in the Libraries, eBooks, and library hours.  Pat reported that she and Dr. Riley will be meeting in the near future to develop a plan for the future of the libraries.

C. Wheeling:  Pat reported that all of the books are now in order.  A second door bell has been installed on the east end for students in wheelchairs to ring for help with the doors.  Paint is peeling in the student study area of the Library.  This was caused by a water leak, and a broken heating element that did not allow the damp areas to dry properly.  The heating element has been replaced and the drying out paint is peeling.  Maintenance personnel are currently working on this project.  The floors were cleaned and waxed in December.  During this time a document enlarger that was used by visually impaired students was lost.  It was moved out of the Library, and cannot be found.  
D.  New Catalog:  Pat reported that a new online catalog is now available on the Library’s web page.  The old catalog, MountainLynx, will be going away soon.  The new catalog is still a work in progress.  Any cosmetic changes that we want made to it have to be made at WVU.  Pat demonstrated how to log into the site, and how to set up an account. Searches can now be saved and viewed at a later date.  After logging into your account you can also view what materials you have checked out.  Pat also demonstrated how the new catalog links to Google books.  
E.  New Photocopiers:  Pat is on the committee that is looking at replacement copiers.  She will be helping to review the proposals that are received.  She stated that the student coin machines are a concern.

III. Statistics Review:  Pat distributed a statistics report that she compiled for July-November 2008.  The statistics were reviewed.  She stated that complete statistics for the year are compiled in an LRC annual report that can be reviewed at the campus LRCs. 
IV. National Library Week Promotion:  Pat reported that during National Library Week, the LRCs have decided to collect food for local charities.  The possibility of collecting books was also discussed.  Sara stated that Appalachian Outreach would take donations of children’s books.  Students donating items will be given an entry form for a prize giveaway.  It was also decided at the LRC Staff Meeting to have a book swap during National Library Week, which is April 12-18. Pat asked the committee for suggestions on where the donations could be sent.  This needs to be decided before the next meeting.
Black History Month Promotion:  The Library is holding a drawing this month for copies of Barack Obama’s book “Audacity of Hope.”  A short quiz on Obama facts is the ballot for the contest.  A copy of the book will be given away to one student and one faculty/staff on each campus.  

Women’s History Month Promotion:  The Library will be developing displays promoting current women leaders.  Lilly Ledbetter will be the focus of the month.

Big Read:  Pat reported that the New Martinsville LRC will be involved in the Big Read this year, which will be focusing on “Call of the Wild.”  The New Martinsville Library will be having a readout on February 24 at 12:00 p.m.  Refreshments will be served.  Pat stated that the local high schools are involved in the project.  Pat stated that she had suggested being involved in the Big Read at last year’s meeting, but committee members didn’t feel students would be interested.
V. Other:  Pat asked the committee to read the report entitled “What Today’s College Students Say about Conducting Research in the Digital Age” before the next meeting.  She will send the report out in an email, and send a hard copy to anyone who would like one.  She stated that the report deals with information literacy.  She feels that we are falling behind in this area, and that it may be a problem with accreditation.
VI. Next meeting:  The next meeting is scheduled for March 6, 2008


There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 1:00 p.m.
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Linda Fletcher

